












7.4. Renew Sinai Phase 3A Update 

Rick Gowrie, Vice President, Facilities & Capital Development provided an overview of the Renew Sinai Phase 
3A project. Approximately 80% of the work has been completed to date and the project is currently under 
budget. Future challenges may include potential delay claims which are reported up to the Buildings & Property 
Sub-committee. Phase 3B will include Long-Term Care and L TRI. 

A number of projects are being completed in 2022. Transitioning staff into new spaces requires significant 
operational readiness work - all which is taking place in the midst of the pandemic. Peter congratulated the 
Facilities & Capital Development team, on behalf of the Board, for their significant accomplishments, especially 
over the last 24 months. 

7.5. Foundation Update 

Maxine Granovsky Gluskin, Co-Chair of the Sinai Health Foundation, provided a brief update. In 2021/22, the 
Foundation raised $114M, partly due to the transformational gift from Jay & Barbara Hennick. Eight "Sinai 100 
Chairs" have been completed at $3M each, which will help to attract and retain the best and brightest to L TRI. 
Renew Sinai will soon reach $100M of its $135M target. The Centre for Nursing Excellence also raised $10M 
in under six months. 

The Foundation's retail strategy has almost doubled donors from 12,500 to 21,000. The brand campaign has 
also increased awareness of Sinai Health from 30% to 51 %. Next year's focus will be on converting this 
awareness to financial support. 

Richard Pilosof, Co-Chair of the Foundation, provided closing comments. The Foundation has set a $100M 
fundraising goal for 2022/23 and $17M in verbal commitments have been made in the first few weeks. Key 
fund raising activities are being planned including preparation for Mount Sinai's 100 Year Anniversary. 

8.0 IN CAMERA 

The Board met in camera from 4:43 pm to 5:00 pm. 

9.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The next scheduled meeting of the Boards of Directors is Thursday, June 16, 2022 at 11 :00 am. 

10.0 ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:01 pm. 

Peter F. Cohen 
Chair of the Board 

Dr. Gary Newton 
Secretary of the Board 

7 


